

445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 Tel 914.761.1300 Fax 914.761.5372 www.cuddyfeder.com

October 30, 2013

## VIA EMAIL & FEDEX

Mr. Ed Edelson, First Selectman Town of Southbury Town Hall 501 Main Street South Southbury, CT 06488

Re:

New Cingular Wireless PCS LLC ("AT&T")

Proposed Wireless Telecommunications Tower Facility

257 Perkins Road, Southbury Connecticut

Dear First Selectman Edelson:

I am writing to you in furtherance of the above referenced matter regarding the proposed wireless telecommunications facility before the State of Connecticut Siting Council and in response to our recent communications regarding same.

As noted in your October 25, 2013 letter, we commenced the municipal consultation as set forth in Connecticut General Statutes Section 16-50*l* by submission of a letter and Technical Report on July 12<sup>th</sup>, 2013. Since that time we worked to finalize AT&T's Siting Council Application and just submitted same to the Siting Council. As you are probably aware, the State's administrative review process is a formal one and includes a full and fair opportunity for the public to be heard on projects such as this one at a public hearing to be held in Southbury. We would estimate that at the earliest that hearing would be scheduled sometime in January or February of 2014.

In the meantime, we agree it would be beneficial to have a meeting to discuss other potential locations in Southbury that may be able to provide reliable service to the area of need that would be served by the proposed facility at 257 Perkins Road. I will follow this letter with a call to your office to coordinate same.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Very truly yours,

Daniel M. Laub

cc: State Representative Arthur O'Neil

DeLoris Curtis, AICP, Land Use Administrator Melanie Bachman, Connecticut Siting Council

Michele Briggs, AT&T Harry Carey, AT&T

Kinson Perry, AT&T Elizabeth Altobelli, SAI